
Student Score Reports for CAASPP 
and ELPAC have been redesigned!

Starting with the 2023–24 summative tests, students and families will receive redesigned Student 
Score Reports (SSRs) for the California Assessment of Student Performance and Progress 
(CAASPP) and the Summative English Language Proficiency Assessments for California 
(ELPAC). These redesigns were guided by feedback from students, parents, and educators.

The redesigned SSRs include the following improvements:

• New look and organization: A cover page 
will offer an overview of the assessments, 
explain what the scores mean, and include QR 
codes and hyperlinks for convenient access to 
additional information and resources.

• Improved results comparisons: School 
and state comparisons will be included for 
English language arts/literacy (ELA), math, and 
science. This can help students and families 
make meaning from test results.

• More detailed results for ELA and math: 
Additional detailed information on student 
performance for ELA and math will be 
available. For example, in ELA, student essay 
scores have been added to support a better 
understanding of student writing performance.

• Lexile® and Quantile® measures: These measures are based on student scores from the 
Smarter Balanced ELA and math tests.

Sample CAASPP SSRs can be found on the CAASPP Starting Smarter website at  
https://ca.startingsmarter.org/ and sample ELPAC SSRs can be found on the 
ELPAC Starting Smarter website at https://elpac.startingsmarter.org/.

Redesigned SSRs for the Initial ELPAC and the Initial Alternate ELPAC will be 
available beginning with the 2024–25 school year.
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